CHAMONIX-AT-WOODRUN CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF MANAGERS MEETING MINUTES

March 3, 2011
1. Call to Order

Betty Lebovitz, President of the Board called the meeting to order in the meeting room
of Chamonix Condominiums in Snowmass Village, CO at 3:27 P.M. Betty Lebovitz,
Brian Moir, and Don Anthony were present at Chamonix. Dick Brown and Peter Van
Giesen were present by telephone. Other members who attended were Bev Moir,
Roman Ringel and Joe Rosenbaum. Non-members present were Mike George and
Lee Wilson of Snowmass Lodging Company.

2. Approval of Minutes — October 28, 2010

Mr. Anthony made a motion to waive the reading and approve the minutes of the
October 28, 2010, Board meeting. Mr. Moir seconded, and the motion passed.

3. Election of Officers

Mrs. Lebovitz is presently President of the Association, Mr. Brown Vice-President, and
Mr. Moir is the Secretary/Treasurer. Mr. Anthony made a motion to re-elect the slate of
officers. Mr. Moir seconded, and these officers were re-elected unanimously by the
Board.

4, Delinquent assessments

The assessment payments for units 17 and 27 are delinquent in the amount of $438.30. Mr.
Wilson has contacted the owners for payment of their outstanding balances. The balance due for
condominium 27 is an interest charge of $61.78. Condominium 17 shows $376.52 due.

5. Other business

a. Mr. Wilson reported that the third floor AA Building window was replaced
this fall. The stucco patch around the new window is a very good match, when
compared to adjacent windows. The cost for the single window was
$6,112.90, including only half of the required man-lift cost. Man-lift costs were
shared with other contemporaneous projects — gutter, bird netting, and dryer
vent cleaning/maintenance. Other options for window replacement were
investigated, including internal replacements that would not require stucco
repairs. However, most of the windows at Chamonix cannot be replaced in
that manner because of mullions between the panes. Internal retrofits wouid
only be possible in single pane windows. If internal retrofits were considered
for some windows, the glass size will be reduced by approximately 3 inches on
all four sides of the window. The internal retrofits may still be a viable option
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